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DVRC 
Briefs
Study Session

Wednesday, 12/2 – 6:30 p.m. 
Read Hall

Welcome Social Hour
Saturday, 12/5 – 10:00 a.m.

Read Hall

Singles Outdoor
Christmas Party

Wednesday, 12/9 – 2:00 p.m.
Red Mountain Park

Board Meeting
Wednesday, 12/9 – 6:30 p.m.

Read Hall

Nature Walk Clean-up
Thursday, 12/10 – 8:00 a.m.

54th St & Nature Walk

Big Zephyr Christmas Show
Sunday, 12/14 – 4:00 p.m.

Farnsworth

Nature Walk Clean-up
Thursday, 12/17 – 8:00 a.m.

54th St & Nature Walk
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Volunteer Opportunities
Nominations – Oversee the election process for Directors
Indoor Activities – Oversee various indoor activities
Volunteer Coordinator – Manage our volunteer program
Outdoor Activities – Oversee our outdoor activities
Maintenance Chair – Supervise existing staff
For more information call (480) 832-3461 or email Admin@Dream-

landVilla.org.

By Johna Sharp, President
As we enter the final month of 2020, 

we have much to be grateful for. No 
more political ads, and soon the Medi-
care ads will stop as well. Now that’s 
something to be grateful for! I do hope 
that you all had a nice Thanksgiving 
filled with lots of good food and great 
friends…. at a distance. Christmas is 
also right around the corner and before 
we know it, January will be here bring-
ing a new year and hopefully fewer and 
fewer cases of COVID. Please remain 
diligent to keep this virus at bay.

Dreamland Villa Retirement Com-
munity (DVRC) has remained dedi-
cated to moving our business forward 
with your best interests in mind. Our 

Resident Sales and Marketing Committee continues to meet, focusing on 
ways to increase our membership base. DVRC is facing a difficult season 
for collecting fees with the many events and activities being limited on 
attendance. Please continue to support us even though we cannot operate 
at full capacity.  If you want your favorite things to still be there when 
the constraints are lifted, you need to continue paying your annual fee. I 
know that some of you may feel that you shouldn’t need to pay or should 
receive a refund because our facilities were closed for a while. 

Please remember that DVRC is a non-profit organization and our sur-
vival depends on your support. Your fees pay to keep our facilities run-
ning, as well as pay for our office staff to monitor and collect the necessary 
paperwork to keep us an age-restricted community, house the Dreamland 
Villa Posse, and to follow up on the issues that you call to our attention 
within our community. Quite a bit goes into keeping Dreamland Villa a 

great place to live and I know that many of 
you want our community to remain safe, 
clean, and quiet. Support us so we can be 
here to support you. Please also support 
the events that our Entertainment Com-
mittee has worked so hard to provide for 
your enjoyment. They also need your sup-
port. Additionally, the annual fee will not 
increase for 2021 as the Board felt this was 
not an appropriate time to do so.

The Board of Directors also has a new 
addition. Ron Reed is a new res-
ident of Dreamland Villa and 
has an extensive background 
in finances. He was appointed 
to the Board as our Assistant 
Treasurer at the November 
11th Board meeting. He will 
be taking the reins from Dan 
Hampton as he prepares to move 
back to Albuquerque. 

Our annual membership meeting will be 
held on Saturday, January 9th at 10 a.m. at 
Farnsworth Hall. To conduct a meeting to vote 
on by-law changes, we must have at least 100 
members present for a quorum. We will adhere to 
social distancing and masks will be required. It is important that we have 
a quorum to vote on the proposed changes to the timing of the annual 
meeting and elections and holding electronic meetings. These changes 
would not go into effect until 2022. I hope that you will consider attend-
ing.  

Wishing you a happy holiday season. Be safe and stay healthy. 

Welcome to New Residents at 
Dreamland Villa!

by Cyndy Munday
We want to welcome all new 

residents to our community. This 
is a 55+ Adult Community with 
the majority of all activities/
events planned and run by vol-
unteers including our Welcome 
Committee. There will be a so-
cial hour Saturday, December 5 
at 10:00 am at Read Hall 320 N 
55th Pl., please plan on coming 
down and learning about your 
new community.  Our sincere 
desire is to be informative and 
friendly.  This is your opportunity 
to meet some of the other folks 
who have just moved here.

Please take a moment to visit 
our website at dreamlandvilla.
org for a complete listing of ac-
tivities.  Although activities have 
been limited, there are some ac-
tivities in full swing and others 
opening any time.  

The Citizen newspaper is de-
livered to each address here in 
Dreamland November through 
May by volunteers, however it 
is also available at the pool ar-
eas both at the Office complex 
on 55th Pl and at Farnsworth 
Hall at 6159 E University St. The 
Citizen has a monthly and weekly 
calendar with dates and times of 

on-going and upcoming events.
Our Office Manager, Diane 

Fisher is very helpful and knowl-
edgeable regarding Dreamland. 
She has been very good scheduling 
tours of our facilities. Retirement 
should include sharing time with 
others who share similar interest.  

We look forward to meeting 
you soon and hope you will not 
hesitate to call with any questions 
you may have regarding Dream-
land Villa.  Again, our office staff 
will be there for you.  This can-
not remain a clean, quiet, friendly 
place without you so we genu-
inely hope you will come join us!

60th Anniversary Art 
Contest

Due to recent deadline changes for the Citizen, our
Anniversary Art Contest winner will be announced in the

January edition.

M er ry 
Christmas
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WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 
produced for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community by 

Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA RETIREMENT COMMUNITY 320 
N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461

Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Diane Fisher - Administrative Services Manager
Mary Newkirk - Administrative Services Assistant
Beverly Jackson - Bookkeeper
Jeff Childers - Foreman; LeRoy Atkins - Maintenance

Deadline for submissions is the 10th of the month; email 
Mary Barry, Editor at dvcceditor@gmail.com. 

For advertising information call Miller Media Services 
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167 

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community by 
Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or residents 
through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the limited 
amount of available space, all submitted material may be 
edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the publisher and 
community club representatives.

ROC170197

Call Today

480-396-3705480-396-3705
check us out at 

www.honestairconditioning.net

0%
Financing 
Available

$50
Tune Up

5%
Expires Jan. 1st, 2021 Expires Jan. 1st, 2021 Expires Jan. 1st, 2021

Call for details - 480-396-3705
Expires Jan. 1st, 2021

SRP Rebates 
AvailableSenior Discount

On New Units

Christmas Stocking 
Project 

by Betty Ann Canino
Thank you to our neighbors and members for supporting the 2020 

Christmas Stocking Project. These stockings bring holiday cheer into the 
lives of many children throughout the Valley. 

The stockings are donated to several helping organizations, 
including Kid’s Haven Daycare, St. Vincent DePaul and New 
Hope University. 

Please save and donate those hotel shampoo and condition-
er samples. We also welcome holiday fabric for the stockings 
we sew and stuff with goodies. If you see a small doggie or 
kitty when you are in the dollar stores, please pick one up to 
add to our supply. Your donations may be dropped off in the 
basket kept on my porch at 5340 E. Colby St.

Once again, we sincerely thank each and every one of you 
who has helped to make our project such a success.

Posse 
Corner

Merry Christmas from your 
Dreamland Villa Posse! We hope 

your Thanksgiving was blessed and 
bountiful! We have so much to be 

thankful for in this beautiful part of the country.
Welcome back to the Winter residents who are getting into 

to Dreamland these past weeks. We hope you found your 

homes just as you left them, perhaps a bit dustier after the 
long, hot summer, but safe and secure. Our members worked 
hard to be out and working the streets to make our presence 
known. Please remember to call the Dreamland Villa main 
office, 480 832-3461, to let the Posse know you’re back in 
town. 

There have been a few instances of residents and our 
members being startled because someone was back in the 
home and we weren’t made aware of your return. We’re glad 
you’re back, but please let us know that you are!

There have been more reports of thefts and suspicious ac-
tivity in our area recently. Please be aware of that and keep 

your doors locked and your lights on in the front and the back 
of your homes!  Please don’t let anyone enter your home if 
you don’t know them or you haven’t requested a service call. 

If you notice concerning activity, please don’t call the Pos-
se…call the Maricopa County Sheriff’s Office, either 911 if 
it’s an emergency, or the non-emergency number, 602-876-
1011.

The Posse is still looking for volunteers. If you’re inter-
ested in finding out more, check out our website, dreamland-
villaposse.org or ask for an application from a Posse member 
or at the Dreamland Villa Office. Have a wonderful, safe and 
healthy winter!

BRINGING THE CITIZEN TO YOU
By Andrea Hill

In my eleven 
years living in 
D r e a m l a n d , 
I’ve done my 
share of vol-

unteer jobs.  Each one has been 
unique.  Today I carried the Citizen 
Newspaper door to door on an as-
signed route.  It was enjoyable!

I’m an introvert who loves to walk 
for exercise so it was great being out 
in the fresh air early in the morning all 

by myself.  I walked streets I’ve never 
been on before.  I studied lawns, patio 
furnishings and yard decorations that 
gave me ideas.  A wheelchair-bound 
lady with a friendly dog was happy to 
visit a few minutes.

My deliveries didn’t take long so 
I am tempted to sign up for another 
route. But why hog all the fun?  May-
be you would like to spend a lovely 
morning once a month helping our 
community. Think of it; we carriers 

bring the news of Dreamland to our 
neighbors, some of whom are house-
bound. Gives one a good feeling. 

If you think you’d like to share in 
this rewarding enterprise, call Judy 
and Don Goodroe on their landline 
(no text) at 480-699-6397. Or text this 
cell, 480-297-6059.  It will take her 
about thirty seconds to train you. See 
you out walking the streets. Well, you 
know what I mean!
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Proposed Amendments 
to DVRC By-Laws

The Board of DVRC is planning on submitting proposed changes 
to the by-laws to the general membership at the annual meeting on 
January 9, 2021 at 10:00 AM at Farnsworth Hall.  Those changes 
affect the following by-laws:
1.	 Article VII Section 1 - Moving the Annual Meeting date from 

January to February.  This will allow the office more time to 
generate the year-end statements and will ensure that only cur-
rent year members attend and vote at the annual meeting (cur-
rently we allow a 30-day grace period until January 31 for prior 
year memberships, which allows people who have not renewed 
to attend the meeting in January).

2.	 Article X Section 1a – Changing the presentation of Board Can-
didates to February to coincide with the changed annual meet-
ing.

3.	 Article X Section 3 – Changing the election of Board Members 
from February to March to follow the changed Annual Meeting.

The complete text of the proposed changes is available on the 
website and at the office (red words are added, strike-throughs are 
deleted).  The complete text will also be available at the entrance to 
the Annual Membership meeting on January 9, 2021 at Farnsworth 
Hall.  These changes, if approved by the membership, will take ef-
fect in 2022.

The proposed ballot will be similar to the following:
Ballot for DVRC General Membership Meeting 1/9/2021

1.	 Shall the by-laws Article VII Section 1 be amended to change 
the date of the Annual Meeting from January to February and 
shall the by-laws Article X Section 1a and Section 3 be amend-
ed to align the presentation of board candidates and the voting 
for those candidates to the changed Annual Meeting date? 

	 Yes _____   No ______

In Remembrance: Virginia Hays
Dear Friends at Dreamland,
We call you friends because we 

met many of you during our visits 
to our parents when they lived in 
Dreamland and many of you were 
regularly called to mind by our mom 
in conversations we had.  The years 
that my mom and dad lived among 
you were full and rich because of 
the relationships they enjoyed with 
the people who lived there. Thank 

you for the close friendships and 
fellowship you offered and made 
real for both of them and in an ex-
tended way with us.  

Our mom’s earthly life ended on 
November 7th as a result of COV-
ID infection.  She will be missed by 
many family, friends and acquain-
tances. But her life is not done. She 
had a firm faith in her Savior Jesus 
so her real life has just begun in 
His presence.  

As I have done for my dad and 
for my wife’s parents at their 
death, I have written a poem that 
not only helps me with my griev-
ing but hopefully helps others with 
theirs. On behalf of ourselves and 
our children we thank you and may 
God bless each of you with many 
days and a joyful life, just like our 
mom had.
Ken Hays, Marge Hall, Paul 
Hays, and Keith Hays

IN MEMORIAM

Memories of Mom
July 30, 1930 – November 7, 2020
Your life well lived these ninety years; we now rejoice in the midst of tears.
Life, ninety years ago begun, in this world all your days are done.
In Christ our hope is made secure, in Him the Way ahead made sure.
His promise is a heavenly home, upon this earth no more to roam.
The crown of life from God’s own hand, upon your head a precious band.
Loved your husband, he loved you too, God gave us all a gift in you.
Trained us up the way we should go, the Lord of life that we would know.
Your friends and family knew the score, were always welcome at your door.
Hospitality was your gift; with your bright smile you’d give a lift.
Our lives you filled with patient grace, despite the world’s alarming pace.
You showed us how to be content, at home and everywhere we went.
A generous heart has blessed your days, with joy you gave, it was your way.
It was for us a lesson learned, To give with joy brings joy returned.
At bed each night your closing prayer, Was giving thanks for God’s good care.
A witness simple, yet profound, contentment in the Savior found.
Your hopeful heart would often say, That everything would be OK!
It is OK! It turned out great, your course is finished, no more wait!
Your lamp was full, the wick was trimmed, when Jesus called and said, “Come in”.
In His presence you now dwell, and someday soon we will as well.
We’ll see you soon, it won’t be long, We’ll share a hug both warm and strong.

- Ken

Attention Single Folks in Dreamland - We Would Like to Meet You!
We invite you to attend one of our monthly meetings to 

learn about the Dreamland Singles Club, no commitment.  
Our club has been active since 1991. It was created to pro-

vide all single members of our community a safe place to 
come to meet other single men and women and enjoy a vi-
brant social life. It was never intended to be a club where one 
might meet a future partner, but where one can come to enjoy 
a dinner or lunch out with other like-minded single folks. 

We are all in the same situation – we like to play cards, go 
to a play, enjoy a ride around town looking at the Christmas 
lights and so on, but we don’t have anyone to do it with. 

We currently are looking for ways to plan events that will 
make it possible for single working people to participate and 
we truly encourage any feedback or ideas as we go down 
this road, from both working single members and retired 
single members of the community. Feel free to send an 
e-mail to: singles@dreamlandvilla.org.  

And all ideas are welcome to help the Singles Club 
in our community be a club for all single members 
of Dreamland. Our meetings are always on the 
second and fourth Wednesday of the month at 9:30 
am. Hope to see you there.

NATURE WALK
by Dave Senke

After the long hot summer, the Nature Walk needs some 
attention.  I have 2 dates set up for clean up in December.  
The biggest part will be getting rid of the dead brush and 
weeds.  I am trying to set up a plan to add more desert plants 
along the Nature Walk (along the power easement) that are 
approved by WAPA (Western Area Power Authority).  

The clean up dates are December 10th and December 
17th at 8:00 am.  We will meet at 54th Street and the Nature 
Walk.  Volunteers should wear shoes, long pants, and good 
gloves.  We will break up into small groups to cover the 
grounds better.

If you will be able to help or if you have questions, please 
contact me at: (315) 345-1872.
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HELP SERVICES SPOTLIGHT

~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132
~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350
~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793

Rescued
by Peter Zheutlin

Book Review by Anita Thompson
Anyone that knows me 

very well knows that I am a dog 
lover. I thought this would be 
a good book to review for De-
cember to maybe plant the seed 
to adopt a rescue dog for Christ-
mas or to give a rescue dog to 
someone you love. This book is 
about rescuing dogs and saving 
them from very probably being 
killed.   It is well-written. It’s a 
fairly short book and a quick 
enjoyable read.  

Peter had been against having 
a dog in the family for years but 

as his last son headed off to college and he was faced with 
being an “empty nester”  his wife finally convinced him to 
give getting a dog a try.  He decided to adopt a rescue dog 
named Albie. It was a VERY good move for all of them. 

Peter learned that dogs have the power to comfort and to 
heal. This capacity to comfort is connected to their uncanny 
ability to sense distress or discomfort and to tune in to human 
emotions. They have the power to lift human spirits. They 
seem to find the joy in everything, to meet each day with en-
thusiasm and to snuggle every chance they get.  Seems to me 
these are good life lessons for all of us.  Dogs make us more 
compassionate thoughtful people.  They can make our lives 
better. Walking them helps us make friends in the neighbor-
hood, gets us off the recliner and out getting some exercise 
which is good for both dog and human. They make us think 
of them not just ourselves.

In the journey of owning a dog there is great love, empa-
thy, joy and caring even at the sad and sometimes bittersweet 
end of their lives.  They don’t live long enough but they defi-
nitely leave paw prints on our hearts and lives.

First of all, our president Patty Thorpe 
would like to take this opportunity to 
thank each and every one of you for your 

continuing support for Help Services with 
your gracious donations, thank you! Wow, 

what a year so far. Linda and I have been ensconced 
in our home here in Dreamland Villa since the first of October and loving 
it, even though it was just a smidge warmer. 

I know some folks that will be trained this year all of whom will be 
trained under the watchful eye of our top notch training experts in the 
warehouse procedures and at the customer service desk. This includes 
training on our new computer system, which I might add is very, very 
easy. The training experts will demonstrate the unique ways in which 
Help Services help all the good folks of Dreamland Villa and Velda Rose 
Estates. 

I am putting some pictures of some things in our office that might be 
of some interest to you while you are signing up to be a monitor. This 
can be done at our office on the corner of University and Higley, or call 
to ask for an appointment with Debra Traskos as I’ve said it before, it’s 
just that easy.

Here is what they call a “Read all About It.” From time to time we get 
in mobility scooters. If you are looking for one give us a call first, we 
might have just what you are looking for.  

Remember, as always, we are financed solely by your donations, plus 
it's a tax deduction for you as well. We also would be happy to work with 
folks on bequests for people who would like to donate funds in remem-
brance of their loved ones or others that don't have any beneficiaries. For 
more information about this, or if you have any other questions, please 
stop in at the Help Services office. Our hours of operation are Monday 
through Friday, 9 a.m. to noon. Check us out on our webpage at www.
HelpServicesInc.org  By the way there is a lot of information on our web-
page as well, check it out. 

Well, that’s it for this newsboy and our President Patty Thorpe and the 
Board members and all our great monitors, thanks, remember, keep us in 
mind if you need any medical equipment to make things easier with your 
recovery. Good Day!!

by Lewis (Lew) Hooser 

Mr. Fredrick Larsen founder of 
Help Services

The above book of Memories 
and Memorials

Dreamland on 
the Go!

by Kathie Chismar
Sinclair Travel is taking steps to adjust to our 

new normal.  There is a motorcoach trip on De-
cember 10 to the Verde Canyon Railroad for the 
train ride to the “North Pole,” and the always 
popular Mystery Trip will return in January.  
Covid protocols will be in place.  That means a 
limit of 50% on the bus for social distancing and 
masks must be worn.   

The motorcoach trip to Copper Canyon in 
Mexico is scheduled for 2021. This is a wonder-
ful tour includes a train ride that explores the 
majestic beauty of this unique destination. 

The cruise lines are working with the CDC 
to establish safety measures so they can resume 
service.  They have many incentives to book fu-
ture cruises. 

Sinclair Travel is open at this time by appoint-
ment only.  They can be reached by email at mo-
torcoach@sinclairtravel.com or by phone at 480 
981 3795.  I can be reached at 480 830 6641 or 
732 986 7788.  If you book at the travel office, 
be sure to mention Dreamland Villa.  

David’s Clean-Up & Tree Service

Affordable Rates
Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

480-245-7132

Keep Up With All the Latest 
News on our Website: 

www.dreamlandvilla.org

Free Estimates
lFaucets lToilets lDrains

Repair & Replace

Raul’s Clean-Up & Tree Services, LLC

480-553-4285

Free Estimates - Affordable Rates - All Work Guaranteed 
Services Include:

Yard Clean-up, Blowing
Tree & Cactus Removal
Palm & Tree Trimming
Tree Topping & Pruning

Trash Removal, 
Spread Gravel
We are Insured

LEGAL SERVICES
TAX PREPARATION
Personal, Farm & Business
lAll Federal & State lE-File
File from AZ - Leave Later

“Our tax preparation cost is normally half
of national companies. Let us give you a quote.”

2 CPAs
Over 75 years

combined tax experience

DALE R. THORSON
Attorney, CPA

 ATTN: 99% of you do not understand or have 
correct estate plan documents

Probate Avoidance-Without A Trust-
New Arizona Laws-What AZ Attorneys don’t 
want you to know-Living Trusts-Wills-Power 

of Attorney-Probate-Real Estate 
and Business Entities.

AZ Attorney 38 Years  l CPA 47 Years
Evening & Weekend Appointments

(480) 641-3000
31 S. 63rd St. #2 Mesa

(SE Corner of Main & 63rd St. 1/2 mile west of Power Rd.)

dale@dalethorson.com
Web Address: www.dalethorson.com
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Dreamland Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors
November 11, 2020, 6:30 p.m.
Board of Directors Meeting 

Approved November 13, 2020

Welcome: Johna Sharp, President 
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order: 6:30 p.m. by Johna Sharp, 

President
Roll Call: Kathie Chismar, Secretary. 

Present were Johna Sharp, Earl Munday, 
Dan Hampton, 

Sandra Eiker, Allees Cohrt and Kathie 
Chismar. A quorum was present. 

Ratification of Minutes: Sandra made a 
motion to ratify the minutes of the October 
14, 2020. The motion was seconded and 
passed unanimously. 

October, 2020 Treasurer’s Report: Dan 
Hampton, Treasurer. Members may request 
a copy of current report from the office.

Office Manager Report: Diane Fisher, 
Office Manager. A copy of the report is 
available in the office. 

Standing Committee Reports: Copies of 
reports, if available, are on file in the office.

Old Business: 
Fire Suppression System: Larry Thoma, 

Building and Grounds Chairman, reported 
on his meeting with the inspector from Ru-
ral Metro in the Farnsworth kitchen at the 
March 11, 2020 Board meeting.  The inspec-
tor found a violation that would cost approx-
imately $2,000 to repair if the inspector did 
the repair.  The Board was waiting for official 
notification of the violation to obtain lower 
bids to bring the system up to Code. No of-
ficial notice of the violation was received. 
Vice President Earl Munday followed up 
with a phone call and was told there is no 
violation on file. According to Rural Metro, 
we are within Code. 

New Business:
New Board Director: Ron Reed was in-

troduced to the Board; Johna made a motion 

to approve Ron Reed as a Director and As-
sistant Treasurer. The motion was seconded 
and passed unanimously. He was installed by 
President Johna Sharp. 

Financial: Treasurer Dan Hampton pre-
sented the proposed 2021 budget. The bud-
get will be presented for approval at the De-
cember Board meeting. 

Policies and Procedures: Earl Munday 
made a motion that a Nomination and Elec-
tion Policy and Procedure be reissued to de-
lete the detail and only specify the general 
Policy and Procedure. The detail will become 
part of a Nomination and Election process to 
be used within the Committee. The motion 
was seconded and passed unanimously. 

Earl Munday made a motion that the 
Maintenance Foreman Job Description be 
amended to update it from the 2009 original 
and to change the DVRC Department/Com-
mittee name from Building and Grounds to 

Maintenance. The motion was seconded and 
passed unanimously. 

2021 Annual Fee: The Board agreed to 
keep the annual fee at $175 for 2021. 

2021 Annual Meeting: Earl made a mo-
tion to schedule the 2021 Annual Meeting 
for Saturday, January 9, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. 
We need a quorum of 100 people to pass 
any changes at that meeting. Policies and 
Procedures is planning to present a By-Law 
Amendment that would permit Zoom and 
electronic meetings in the future, but this 
type meeting is not permitted under Rob-
ert’s Rules of Order until our by-laws are 
changed.

Adjournment: 7:47 p.m. 
Open Forum: None 

Submitted by Kathie Chismar, Secretary
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DECEMBER MONTHLY EVENTS

	 SUNDAY	 MONDAY	 TUESDAY	 WEDNESDAY	 THURSDAY	 FRIDAY	 SATURDAY

December Weekly Activities

		  MONDAY PM	 TUESDAY PM	 WEDNESDAY PM	 THURSDAY PM	 FRIDAY PM	 SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS	 MONDAY AM	 TUESDAY AM	 WEDNESDAY AM	 THURSDAY AM	 FRIDAY AM	 SATURDAY AM

Lapidary        
Mon-Fri 	 R-6     
8:00 - 11:30

Help Services         
Mon-Fri 	 HS     
9:00 - Noon

Wood Shop         
Mon-Fri 	 R-10      
9:00 - 11:30 am

Aquacise Class         
8:00 - 8:45 	 R-O

Pickleball         
8:00 	 R-O    

Photography Class         
9:00 - 10:30 am 	 R-9

Photography         
9:00 - 10:30	 R-9

Fused Glass          
9:30 - Noon 	 R-7

   

Pickleball         
8:00 	 F-O

Corn Hole (Bean Bag Toss)
9:00	 F-O    

Genealogy         
9:00 - 10:30 	 R-9

Fused Glass          
9:30 - Noon 	 R-7

Aquacise Class         
8:00 - 8:45 	 R-O
Computer Androids 
2nd & 4th Tuesday
9:00 – 10:00	 R-9
Aquacise - Read Pool 
9:00 - 9:45	 R-O
Bocce Ball 
9:00 	 F-O
Fun TImes Ceramics 
9:00 - Noon	 R-7
Tai Chi 
9:00 – 10:10	 R
Line Dancing 
11:00 – 1:00	 F

Aquacise Class         
8:00 - 8:45 	 R-O

Bocce Ball 
9:00 	 F-O

Fun Time Ceramics 
9:00 - Noon	 R-7

Tai Chi 
9:00 – 10:00	 R

Quilting Club
1:00 - 4:00	 R

Pickleball
6:00 - 8:00	 R-O

Bocce Ball 
9:00 	 F-O

Fused Glass 
1:00-3:00	 R-7

Bowling 
3:00	 R-O

LEGEND
R - Read Hall    R-x - Read Hall room x  

R-O - Read Hall outside  F - Farnsworth Hall  
F-O - Farnsworth Hall outside  

HS - Help Services at 5210 E. University  
 L - Library at Corner of Butte and 55th Street 

LC - Library Conference Room 
(Posse Office at Library building)

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 
group.  Deadline notice is due in the 

office by the 5th of each month.

20202020

7:30 - 9:30 AM	 R	
Coffee Social

7:30 - 9:30 AM	 R	
Coffee Social

10:00 AM	 R	
New Resident Welcoming

			   1	 2	 3	 4	 5				  

6	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12	

13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19			 

20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	

27	 28	 29	 30	 31

6:30 PM	 R	
Board Study Session	

11:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

11:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

9:30 AM	 R
Singles Club Meeting

11:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

11:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

11:00 AM	 F
Line Dancing

9:30 AM	 R
Singles Club Meeting

Aquacise Class         
8:00 - 8:45 	 R-O

Pickleball         
8:00 	 R-O 

Aquacise - Read Pool         
9:00 - 9:45	 R-O

Fused Glass
1:00 - 3:00	 R-7

Tai Chi          
5:00 - 6:00 	 R

Fused Glass
6:00 - 8:00	 R-7

2:00 PM	
Singles Outdoor Xmas Party
5:00 PM	 F
Harry Matthews Dance
6:30 PM	 R	
Board of Directors Meeting

8:00 AM	
Nature Walk Cleanup

8:00 AM	
Nature Walk Cleanup

4:00 PM	 F	
The Big Zephyr Christmas 
Show
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Entertainment Concerns Us
by Cj

THE BIG ZEPHYR
December 13th at 4:00pm

Please consider your true 
thoughts when it comes to 
going to an event. The Enter-
tainment Committee wants 
to carry on with all the safety 
guidelines in tact, at a mini-
mum level. Maybe only one 
event per month and only ¼ 
of the occupancy, but we cer-
tainly want everyone to make 
their own decision about 
coming to Farnsworth Hall. 

The CDC has a detailed 
guideline test online – which 
we have studied and adhered 

to follow the rules. The ven-
tilation in FH is quite well, 
with six doors to open and 
fans to run. Our Mainte-
nance staff and Volunteers 
are doing their best to keep 
it safe. It is about a 50/50 
balance between people who 
want to stay away and those 
who are so thankful to have 
someplace familiar to go and 
enjoy a few hours out with 
others at 6 feet apart. It re-
ally isn’t as hard as it seems 
to stand back 6 feet. It is an-

other concern to have retired 
folks home, some alone and 
tuned into the media hype. It 
can be as harmful to isolate 
too much, also. 

I do believe we are going 
to need to ‘learn to live’ with 
safer precautions – but still 
live and enjoy the life we 
have been given. Any given 
day the Governor can say we 
must not hold any events – if 
so, we will cancel appropri-
ately. Yours truly.

Brad Fitch
 Sunday, Jan. 24th, 2021

 John Denver & Gordon Lightfoot
tribute concert.

Back by popular demand…
Singer/songwriter from
Estes Park, Colorado

Was a four-year member
of the Arizona Opry

$15   
 3:30 pm Event - Doors open at 3:00 pm    

Reserve your seats! 
Limited tickets available Dec. 16th 

Concessions available

5247 E. Brown Road • Mesa, AZ 85205

CALL 480-288-0300 or 
VISIT SilverStarTheater.com

A Silver Star Christmas      
New Year’s Eve Celebration
John Denver Tribute       

SPECIALTY SHOWS
VARIETY SHOW SPECTACULAR

SOLID GOLD ROCK ’N ROLL

GREAT BIG COUNTRY JAMBOREE

MUSIC & MEMORIES

DINNER SHOW

and more!
31

DECEMBER 2020

31

JANUARY 2021

FREE 
ICE CREAM

Bring this coupon with you to 
your show and receive 1 free 

ice cream cone.

EXPIRES 01/01/2021. LIMIT 1 PER CUSTOMER. 

CODE: DREAMLAND

FEATURING THE HIT SHOWS YOU LOVE!

MALT SHOP MEMORIES

Dreamland Villa, welcome to:
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Come to your
new Home for
the Holidays!

INDEPENDENT LIVING
1505 Willis Road • Gilbert, AZ 85297

480­899­8200
www.VerenaAtGilbert.com

CALL 480-899-8200 TO
SCHEDULE A NO-CONTACT

TOUR AND RECEIVE A
SPECIAL HOLIDAY GIFT. The best gift this holiday season is a warm, welcoming home where you feel safe. 

Come home to live your best life:
• Retire in style with retail shops, restaurants, and hiking trails all within reach.

• Enjoy exquisite chef­prepared dishes made with the freshest seasonal ingredients.

• Connect with new friends and engage in activities that match your personality.

Living Senior.

Hiking Group 
News

By Andrea Hill
Hello Dreamland Hikers.  There is a per-

son interested in leading the hiking group so 
please watch future Citizens for more infor-
mation.  Check out our web page at: Dream-
landvilla.org.  Click on Clubs & Activities, 
Outdoor Activities, and then Dreamland 
Villa Hiking Group.  This is where you find 
up to date information.  If you have ques-
tions you may contact me at andreahill63@
gmail.com.

Line Dance 
Tuesdays With 

Pat
By Cathy Jageler

Come join the fun & exercise – Tuesdays 
11:00 – 1:00pm

First hour – Intermediate
Second hour – more Advanced

Great Music & Instruction by Pat!
$5 for anyone -  $3 for DVRC Members

Social Distancing, Limited seating & Masks 
required

Farnsworth Hall

Organ Stop 
Pizza

We have reserved Organ Stop Piz-
za for a private party for Dreamland 
Villa residents on February 25, 2021. 
I talked with the manager and he de-
scribed the actions they will take to 
ensure social distancing.  So, SAVE 
THE DATE. As of now, we can plan 
on it but will be watching conditions 
around the valley so look for an update 
here next month. Last year 210 of us 
enjoyed a pizza buffet and a program 
of organ music and a sort of “virtual 
tour” of the organ. If all goes well, we 
will do it again! I don’t have an update 
on pricing but it should be pretty close 
to what it was last year. Let’s keep our 
fingers crossed.

WET PAINT 
By Alicia Short

CLASS REGISTRATION FOR WINTER SESSIONS
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 29

Depending on what is happening with COVID-19 we hope to be able to continue offering 
art classes.  As it stands now the following will be the schedule.  If things change, I will send 
out an email to those I have on my email list and a notice will be placed on the Art Depart-
ment page on the website.  Or any questions can be addressed to me at artroom@dreamland-
villa.org  Openings will be on a first come first served basis…or whoever emails me first.    

As a side note: because my husband is experiencing some health issues, his recovery and 
progress may depend on whether or not I will be able to teach. If I am not in the art room, 
it will be open to painting with no instructions. Again, limited to 6 people. We will let you 
know.  Hopefully by January all will be well with Glynn. 

Registration for the Winter-January/February Art classes will be held on Tuesday Decem-
ber 29, between 9:30 and 11:30am in the Art Department room at Read Hall. 

Classes to be offered this next January and February are: 
MONDAY  1:00 – 4:00pm – Watercolors, Oils and Portrait Painting– Ila Wandtke
TUESDAY 1:00 – 4:00pm -  Any Media  - Alicia Short 
WEDNESDAY 1:00 pm – 4:00pm – Any media  - Alicia Short
FRIDAY  9:00 – 11:30am Gourd Decorating – Lu Wald 
Classes begin the week of January 4th and run for 6 weeks.  Classes are $30 for 6-week 

sessions for paid Dreamland Villa members. If you wish to be emailed, contact Alicia Short 
at artroom@dreamlandvilla.org for more information.

ART BOOK WORKSHOP
9am – about 4pm
Saturday, ON JANUARY 16
Cost is $40  
Class limited to 6 people due to COVID 19
Creating small books with papers, lace, rice papers, painted papers and other embellish-

ments are a fun way to keep your creative juices flowing. They are a way to express your 
voice in words, in pictures, in creative images. 

In the workshop, you will learn 5 techniques for creating painted papers for use on back-
ground pages. You will make envelopes, tags, pockets, little booklets, etc. to use as pieces 
to decorate your pages. You will have the opportunity to create your own look based on the 
materials provided. Our theme is “In the Garden”.  You will also learn one method of book 
binding to finish your book.  

FACE MASKS ARE REQUIRED.
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Desert Walkers
By Jill Hollleque

There are no walks planned for this season 
due to the COVID 19 pandemic. Let’s hope 
we are able to resume our group next year 
and in the meantime keep on walking and 
stay well.

EASIER BANKING 
STARTS HERE.

westernbanks.com • 480-807-7500 

5901 E McKellips Rd, Suite 104 • Mesa

Member FDIC

No-wait debit cards

Mobile deposit

Real-time alerts

Computer 
Club

by Kay Hawbaker
The DCC Board met in Room 9 at 

1:00 pm on September 21 with several 
members joining via Zoom.  President 
Spencer appointed Kay Hawbaker and 
Gloria White Wilson to replace Jean 
and Dick Olson who resigned from the 
Board as they were staying in Minne-
sota this winter. The current Club posi-
tions will remain the same for the time 
being rather than holding an election in 
December. No dues will be collected 
for the 2021 year as no classes have 
been conducted since March. The DCC 
Board will not meet again until Decem-
ber 9, 2020 at 1:00 pm.

The next General meeting will be held 
at 9:00 am January 6, 2021 in Read Hall. 
This will be an informational meeting 
only (no speaker) to discuss the Com-
puter Club. Speakers will be requested 
for the February and March meetings. 
Marsha will contact the Mesa Public Li-
brary and the State Attorney General’s 
office to schedule speakers.

Anyone interested in the Photo 
Class, please contact the Computer 
Club President, Marsha Spencer.

Dreamland Villa Quilting Club
by Becky Lamson

Our photo is a quilt pieced 
and hand quilted by member 
Terry Gullickson. She has 
been working on it, only, 
while traveling all over the 
USA with her husband for 
the last 20 years. It is a beau-
tiful work of art that she will 
enjoy for many years more.

In January and February 
at the Pot Luck and Pancake 
breakfasts, our Quilt Club 
sold raffle tickets to two 
quilts. We planned on having 
the drawing for the winners 
at the Pancake Breakfast in 
March, but Covid-19 had a 
way of changing that. At our 

quilt club meeting on Oct. 
29th we drew the winners 
and they are Mary Fry and 
Irene Slowiak. Both winners 
were called and they will 
receive their quilts when 
they return to their homes in 
Dreamland Villa. 

We are on our winter 
schedule meeting weekly on 
Thursday afternoons 1:00 to 
3:00 pm at Read Hall. We 
will remain on this sched-
ule through June 2021, with 
the exception of the last two 
weeks in December. We will 
have quilt tops to piece or 
bindings to sew. The 3rd 

Thursday of the Month is 
Special Project Day. You are 
always welcome to bring a 
project of your own to work 
on at the meetings.

New and prospective 
members are always wel-
come. If you desire, bring 
along an item for show and 
tell. 

If you have quilt club 
questions, contact Becky 
Lamson at 480‑202‑7003, 

Quilters Quote: Quilting 
keeps my hands busy, my 
mind calm, my heart happy, 
and my family warm!

BOOK CLUB
By Anita Thompson

Reading gives us someplace to go when 
we have to stay where we are.

Mason Cooley
 Our first book club meeting of the new 

season will be at 3:00 pm December 3rd at 
Anita Thompson’s.  We will, because of Co-
vid meet outside, so if it’s cool bring a jacket 
or blanket to snuggle up in.   If you are not 
comfortable being in a group and choose not 
to come, we certainly understand.

We will discuss the book, “Where the 
Crawdads Sing” by Delia Owens ahead of 
December 3rd.  Hope you have stayed safe 
over the summer and looking forward to re-
connecting with you all.

WOODSHOP
By Ron Wilson

Hello everyone, and welcome back winter visitors. This past summer was surely 
a different one, on account of CoronaVirus, the wood shop and most Dreamland 
Villa facilities were closed all of April and much of May.  

The woodshop reopened in June, but masks are required if three or more people 
are in the shop at one time, so things were slow for the most part and we were only 
open four days a week. 

Monitor Lanny, who is in the shop working most days, completed a number of 
projects from walking canes to jewelry boxes, Plus, he was asked to build two 
saddle racks for one of our residents, and this led to a customer wanting us to build 
him 10 of these saddle racks. The money raised from building these saddle racks, 
we hope to be able to replace our worn-out Delta Table saw.  All of our monitors 
are volunteering to work on this big project.  

Presently, the workshop is only open in the mornings from 9:00 am to 11:30 am, 
Monday to Friday. But if we can get more volunteers to monitor, we will be able 
to open afternoon hours, too.  If you would like to become a woodshop volunteer, 
please stop in and see us during our open hours.  

Pictured: Lenny’s wine display projects plus some of Ron’s recent crafts.
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QUESTIONS ABOUT REAL ESTATE?
I’M HERE TO HELP!

6360 E Brown Rd // Suite 103 // Mesa, AZ 85205

CALL ME TODAY TO FIND OUT HOW I CAN HELP YOU!

JULIE RICKLI REALTOR®, SRES, SRS 

SENIOR REAL ESTATE SPECIALIST

SELLERS REPRESENTATIVE SPECIALIST

If you are currently working with an agent, please disregard.

www.JulieRickli.comJulieRickliRealtor@gmail.com 602.620.4263

IF YOU, OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW IS ABOUT TO MAKE A LIFESTYLE CHANGE,
CALL JULIE 602.620.4263 FOR A PRIVATE CONSULTATION.

• Contracts
• Title/Escrow
• House cleaning / general clean up
• Organizing / decluttering

• Handyman / Contractors
• Extensive Referral Network
• Moving Companies / Options
• Home Staging

• Professional Photography
• Extensive Marketing
• And So Much More!

As a Senior Real Estate Specialist, I assist clients 
through the real estate buying and selling transition.*

WANT TO STAY INFORMED?
Sign up for weekly Dreamland Villa home listing and sales information.

*Call for details

FUSED GLASS
by Katie & Dave Senke

Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays and Happy New Year. 
Anxious for 2020 to be over! This has been a year like no 
other. 

We would love to invite you to join us in Fused Glass. 
Not only is it a place to create, but also to socialize. We have 

a wonderful group of people who are willing to help you. 
Dave, Cyn, or I will teach you the basics to get you started. It 
will only take 30-45 minutes. Fused glass is a relatively easy 
art form. You get an idea, pick out your glass, cut your glass 
and make your design. 

The only cost for the class is your glass and fusing. We 
have a good supply of glass and materials needed to make a 
project. Or you can bring in your own glass. The glass has to 
be specific for fusing and we use a COE 96. This would be 

what you would ask for if you bought your own.
Classes are held anytime the shop is open. No need for an 

appointment or a special day.
Classes are held Monday – 9:30 am to 12:00 noon, 1:00 to 

3:00 pm, and 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm and Wednesday 9:30 am 
to 12:00 noon, and 1:00 to 3:00 pm. No evening classes are 
held on Wednesday.

I have added some pictures. You still have time to come in 
and make a gift for that special person on your list.

Dreamland Senior Friday Bowling League
By  Cyn Munday

The winter season began Friday, Oct 30th. A differ-
ent alley and long stretch of no bowling and we have 
come together again for the winter season.  It’s great 
to see the new folks who have joined and of course we 
miss those who have not returned. 

We do hope you will consider joining our league. 
It’s not too late to sign up as a substitute even if the 

teams are full right now. We need bowlers so even if 
you would like to be a sub, please give Darlene a call. 
If you need more information call Darlene 480-330-
7640. 

You are always welcome to just come on down and 
watch for a bit.  It’s really great to see the group again 
and to be a part of this activity.
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Dreamland 
Singles Club

By: Lu Wald, President
The Singles Club met on their normal 

meeting dates the past two months with a 
varying number of members attending each 
meeting. We have been very successful in 
keeping ourselves appropriately distanced 
and our faces covered. We voted to approve 
the purchase of a memory brick in honor of 
Vivian Acuff, a member that passed away 
this fall. The group also voted to postpone 
the elections of officers until November 
2021 in lieu of COVID. Remember, all paid 
members attending a meeting over the next 
twelve or so months will be eligible for a 
drawing of $5.00 at the end of each meeting.

 In late October, seven attended a play 
at the Hale Theater and three took a trip to 
the top of Mount Lemmon near Tucson. 
The Dine-outs in November included lunch 
at Crackers on November 14 and dinner at 
Birdie’s in the Fountain of the Sun Resort. 
Other outings included a day at the Musical 
Instrument Museum where social distanc-
ing is practiced and a day at Boyce Thomp-
son Arboretum for plentiful fresh air. The 
Singles Club, led by Sydney Clark, hosted a 
Beans and Brats luncheon after the Veterans 
Day program at the band shell. Please see the 
calendar on the Dreamland website or at the 
office for events if you were not able to at-
tend the meetings. 

The group will host an outdoor Christmas 
Party on Dec. 9th from 2:00 - 4:00 pm for 
members at Red Mountain Park, Roadrunner 
Ramada. Past members who were not able to 
pay their dues prior to the COVID shutdown 

may also attend for a fee, but will need to 
contact either Lu Wald or Kathie Chismar so 
we can get an accurate count since we will 
be catering the meal. Anyone interested in 
attending, please contact us as we will have 
more details as we go along. As in previous 
years, we ask all attendees to bring a stuffed 
animal, as we will again donate them to 
the local fire department.  Also, relative to 
Christmas, two of our members have agreed 
to purchase the items for children in the 
Christmas Angel program. A total of $256 
will be spent. 

We discussed two changes we feel may 
need to be made in our club. The first is to 
brainstorm ideas for events that will make 
it possible for singles that are still working 
to participate. A committee is being gath-
ered to work on that. Also, because partici-
pation at meetings has been lacking and in 
talking with current and past members about 

the reason this is 
happening, we are 
looking at possi-
bly changing the 
format to hav-
ing one formal 
meeting each month 
and the other more of a 
social meeting. The second meeting c o u l d 
include demonstrations, games, hands-on 
projects or card playing. There were sug-
gestions to have this second meeting in the 
evening or a Saturday. 

We truly encourage any feedback or ideas 
as we go down this road, especially from our 
working single members of the community 
so we can plan a portion of our activities for 
these potential members. So feel free to send 
an e-mail to: singles@dreamlandvilla.org . 
All ideas are welcome.

Dreamland Ladies Golf League
By Kay Hawbaker

The Dreamland Ladies Golf League kicked off the 2020/21 Season with an Awards Din-
ner at Rochester’s in Sunland Village on the 4th of November.  Twenty members attended 
this event. Awards from last spring; by-laws and rules; plus this season’s calendar where 

given out.
The first play of the fall season was at 12:24 pm on Thursday, the 5th of November at 

Royal Palms. For future days, here is reminder to wear a mask into the club house; once you 
are out playing it is no longer needed. But remember the social distancing rule. Each tee time 
assignment sheet has a place to indicate when you plan to be available to play in the next 
two weeks. Tee times have to be arranged Wednesday prior to our scheduled league tee time.

If you have any friends visiting or moving to the East Valley, they are welcome to join us in the League. New faces are 
always welcomed. Our dues are $20.00 and checks can be submitted to our Treasurer, Jan Thorsteinsson before the tee time 
at Royal Palms. If you are paying with money, please put the correct amount in an envelop with your name on it to make it 
easier for our Treasurer.

Hope to see you soon on the golf course.

6020 E. Brown Rd, Suite 104
(NE corner of Brown Rd and Recker Rd.)

Mesa, AZ  85205
Office #: 480-641-8352

TEXT ONLY:  480-510-4217

Chaparro’s Landscaping Service
lResidential lPalms Trimmed lTree Expert 

lIrrigation
Francisco Chaparro

602-761-8710

Free 
Estimates
Checks Accepted

P.E.O. Sisters A Message for You
To all P.E.O. sisters visiting Dreamland 

Villa and for unafilliates who would en-
joy meeting members from other states, 
please join us for brunch. Our group 
meets the 2nd Wednesday of each month 
at 9:30 am at a local restaurant.

 P.E.O. is a Philanthropic Educational 

Organization with a strong mission to 
help women continue their secondary 
educations.

  If you have questions, please contact 
Mary Epperson by text, phone or e-mail.  
The phone number is 520-208-3628 and 
the e-mail isfmfell2@outlook.com.
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Keep Up With All the Latest News on our Website: 

www.dreamlandvilla.org
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Landscape Services

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair,

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 
for Seniors. A+ rating with 

The Better Business Bureau. 
Perfect record with the 
Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured. 

Free estimates. 
480-380-9966.

Raul's Clean-up & Tree 
Services 

15% Discount. Yard Clean-
Up, Tree Topping, Trimming 
or Removal, Blowing, Spread 
Gravel, Trash Removal. Free 
Estimates. Affordable Rates, 

All Work Guaranteed.
480-553-4285

Sprinkler Repair

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low 

prices for Seniors. A+ rating 
with The Better Business 

Bureau. Perfect record with 
the Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured. 

Free Estimates:
480-380-9966.

Valley Lawn Sprinkler Co. 
Established 1970. Install/

repair: Drip systems, 
sprinklers, valves, timers, 

landscape and Malibu
lighting. Underground valve 

and wire locating. Free 
estimates and professional 

evaluation of sprinkler 
systems. Call Don Shinke 

480-969-0117 or  
480-215-6134.

CLASSIFIED ADS
Cost for a classified ad is $18 for

30 words or less. 
Add a box for only $2. 480-361-4431

READER NOTICE: Under Arizona law, all residential and commercial contractors are required to be licensed by the state unless they fall under 
the handyman exemption for projects which require no building permit and are less than $1000 for the total contract price. In addition, homeowners 
using licensed residential contractors may have access to the Residential Contractors Recovery Fund if the contractor is unable and/r unwilling to 
perform the job and if alternative dispute resolutions available through the Registrar are unsuccessful. For m ore information or to verify the license 

status of an Arizona contractor, call (602) 542-1525, (888) 271-9286 (toll-free outside Maricopa County) or visit www.rc.state.az.us.

PlumbSmart Heating and 
Air Conditioning

Free service calls + Free A/C 
diagnostic w/ repair. BBB 
A+Rated NATE-Certified 

technicians and quality 
affordable HVAC service. 
Senior & Vet discounts, 

3-Ton AC unit only $3,995 
including installation. 

Licensed, bonded & insured 
ROC289252.

Call 480-409-7940
Mazon’s Air Conditioning 

& Heating Service Only 
$18.95 for a complete

heating system check-up. 
Includes 20 point check plus 
service complete unit. Expert

service and repairs or unit 
replacement. Licensed & 
Bonded. 480-966-7794 or

602-579-1012.
East Valley Plumbing

Always on time, 
independently owned & 

operated with over 30 years 
of experience providing 

our customers with quality 
service at reasonable prices. I 
specialize in slab leaks, sewer 

& drain.
Smoke testing, (smelly pipes) 
trenchless excavation, water 
heaters and much more. Free 
estimates, discounts, licensed, 

*bonded*, insured.  R.O.C. 
#267828, PH: 480-255-7325.

RWB Plumbing, Inc. 
Plumber. Licensed, Bonded, 

Insured. ROC#178767.
Call 480-332-1457.

PlumbSmart Plumbing 
Repair and Repipe Service

Free estimates - no trip 
charge! $49 drain cleaning, 

$189 garbage disposal 
includes installation. 

Affordable full service 
plumber voted #1 in Mesa. 

Senior & Vet discounts. 
Licensed, bonded & insured 

ROC223709.
Call 480-409-7062

Built-Rite Masonry Serving 
your communities for over 25 
years. Concrete-Block-Brick-
Pavers-Gates. We Do It All. 
Free Estimates. Call Richard 

at 602-692-7898  
Aspen Builders

Remodeling and Repairs. 50 
years’ experience specializing 

in kitchens, baths and 
additions.

Discount for Seniors and 
Veterans. 480-578-4086 
License #380-717 CBL 

Builders dba Aspen
Builds 4 You, LLC

Facelifts4home Remodeling 
experts over 40 years’ 

experience, father & son. 
Additions-kitchens-baths 
roofing-painting-drywall 

window-doors-pavers tile-
wood-laminate flooring. Lic 
297942 Rob 480-703-5637 

Ross 480-406-4249.
Roofing and Awnings
Shingle & Tile roofs, 

awnings, coatings, flat roofs, 
patios and repairs. Licensed, 
bonded, and insured. ROC# 
297093. Janoes Construction 
has been serving the valley 
for over 50 years. Call for a 

free estimate today. 480-217-
9946. Military and senior 

discounts. 
Home Remodeling & 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows, 

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding
& Trim, Seamless Rain 
gutters; 30 colors. Very 

Reliable. Licensed & Bonded.
ROC #114475 George  

480-820-8711.  
We love small jobs.

Appliance Repair

Appliance Services
Quality appliance repair at 
affordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair  
480-256-9735.

Cleaning Services

Carpet Cleaning 
Much better than Steam! 

Thorough / Fast Drying. Vac, 
pre-treat, scrub, clean, rinse 

and vac.
Open Areas of 2 Rooms 

Only $50 Complete! Owner/
operator 35+yrs. Dennis 

Coats 480-354-0866.
House Cleaning & Windows 

Honest, dependable and 
reasonable. 10+ years’ 

experience. References.  
Roxie 602-689-1353. 

Mike Knudsen’s Window 
Cleaning

480-808-2441 Cleanings 
include screens and tracks. 
Always professional and 

friendly. 25+ years of 
experience. Ask about 

exterior house and patio 
cleaning.

Home Services

Keith’s Home Maintenance 
No job too big. Interior & 

exterior painting. Plumbing, 
electrical, locks, drywall 
repair, fixtures, flooring, 

carpentry and more. Call for 
free estimate. 480-225-9187.

Full Service Sprinkler 
Repair & Installation

Specializing in all 
aspects of sprinkler and 
drip system repair and 

installation.  Timers, valves, 
leaks, backflow devices, 

troubleshooting, etc.  
Licensed, bonded & insured 
for your protection, 2 year 
warranties.  Guaranteed 
lowest priced licensed 

contractor.  Flawless ROC 
record #243662.  Call Mike 
Smith at 480-233-1009 or 
schedule online at www.
iRepairSprinklers.com

Miscellaneous

Locksmith Who has your 
keys? Want to re-key your 

home? Locked yourself out? 
Need help installing new 

locks? Give me a call. Local 
locksmith with reasonable 

rates.
Mark 480-225-0284.

Let us make life easier. 
Home Watch Service; 

Caregiving-People and Pets; 
Transportation and Errands-

Dr/Grocery; Organizing 
Home/Office. Tania 480-241-
1351 call or text Barbie 480-

861-2840.
RV'S Wanted 

$$ Top Dollar Paid for Clean 
Well-Maintained RVs. All 
Years Makes and Models. 
Free Appraisal - Free Pick 

Up. Call or Text Leon 
Negrin 916-599-0324 email 

lsnegrin@hotmail.com.
Live-In Assistant/

Housekeeper
I’ll Help You for Free!  

Retired, low income woman 
with mellow pup offering 
housekeeping, cooking, 

errands, transportation...in 
exchange for a place to live. 
(Women only).  References, 
background checked. Gail:  

480-540-1872

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert 
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections.

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage
disposals, toilets, water leaks. 

Licensed & Bonded.
480-966-7794 or  
602-579-1012.

Garage Door Service
Senior discounts. Veteran 

owned. BBB Accredited. My 
Garage Guys. 480-630-3638.
Patio, Garage & Driveway

Epoxy & Flagstone Coatings. 
Local, Family Owned & 

Operated. 18+ years in Mesa. 
Always Free Estimates. 
Licensed ROC 165692, 

Bonded & Insured.
Call Today 480-890-1141. 
www.amazoncoatings.com

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, junk,

appliances, furniture, home
cleanouts. Whatever you

need cleaned up and hauled
away. Dependable and 

Honest.
I’m a Mesa 6th grade

teacher working his 2nd job.
Dave 480-369-5182.

Mobile Lamp Repair
Free Estimates.

480-215-7187 – Scott.

Painting

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it All! Exterior, 

interior painting, wallpaper 
removal, drywall repair and 

more. Over 40
years’ experience. Call for a 
free bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 
Licensed, Bonded, Insured.

Classified Ads Work!
Cost for a classified ads is $18 
for 30 words or less. Add a box 

for only $2. 480-361-4431
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WANT TO IMPROVE 
YOUR SMILE?

Getting your dental questions answered
just got more convenient

and faster than ever before.

Skip the waiting room, 
Artistry in Dentistry now offers

virtual consults. 

visit www.azsmiles.com
GET YOUR FREE VIRTUAL CONSULT

IN 3 EASY STEPS!

3303 E. Baseline Rd. # 105, Gilbert, AZ 85234

480-507-1993

STEP 1:  
UPLOAD A PHOTO

STEP 2:  
TELL US WHAT YOU’D 

LIKE CHANGED

STEP 3:  
RECEIVE A VIDEO 

RESPONSE WITHIN 
A FEW DAYS

Artistry in Dentistry

4815 E. Main St. Ste. 8  Mesa, AZ
(Between Greenfield & Higley)

FREE
Eyebrow Wax

with any service!

Call for an appointment

480-772-7075

Your Expert

Following 
CDC guidelines

Call CaSarah 480-773-8211Call CaSarah 480-773-8211
Just Teazzin Salon and Day Spa 

4815 E. Main St., Suite 6  Mesa, AZ
(Between Green� eld and Higley Roads)

Time to freshen up your look!

Pumpkin Facial
$75

Reveal sparkling, glowing skin with 
fall’s favorite ing�edient-Pumpkin!

December 
Special

Gif t  CardsGif t  Cards
Available!Available!
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